

Village of Gold River P.O. Box 610 499 Muchalat Drive Gold River B.C. VOP 1G0

Phone: 250-283-2202 Fax: 250-283-7500

villageofgoldriver@cablerocket.com

VILLAGE OF GOLD RIVER PUBLIC NOTICE

Friday, January 13, 2017

BOIL WATER ADVISORY HAS BEEN LIFTED

ALL INDUSTRIAL SITE WATER USERS of the Village of Gold River Water System

This is to notify Industrial Site users that we have been advised by Island Health Authority (VIHA) that the boil water advisory has been lifted.

THERE HAVE BEEN NO HEALTH INCIDENTS REPORTED AT THIS TIME

Users may experience discolored water and air locks. We recommend that you run your cold water for 10-15 minutes to clear the lines.

WE APPRECIATE YOUR COOPERATION

DETAILS OF CURRENT INFORMATION

VIHA (Island Health) has advised the Village of Gold River that the boil order has been removed. Following routine sampling and regular monitoring of the system since the notice was put in place on January 10, 2017, the Village of Gold River and Island Health have confirmed that water quality in the system that supplies the Industrial Site subdivision is safely within provincial drinking water guidelines. Notice has been posted to the municipal website at www.villageofgoldriver.com, the local Conuma Cable Community Channel and the Gold River Buzz at www.goldriverbuzz.com.

For more information please contact the Village Office at (250) 283-2202.